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Purpose: This Radiation Technical Note serves to update stakeholders who have dealings and 

engagements with the Radiation Department under the Safety, Health and Environment National 

Authority (SHENA) with respect to emergency preparedness and response requirements outlined in 

Part 10 of Radiation Protection Programme (RPP). This Radiation Technical Note to all Radiation 

Licensees is effective 24th June 2020 until further notice. 

 

In the effort to streamline the regulatory framework on radiation matters in Brunei Darussalam, 

SHENA is hereby pleased to inform that Radiation Licensees are required to officially notify all 

radiological incidents or accidents to the Radiation Department at SHENA within 24 hours upon 

discovery through the radiological emergency Hotline +673 737 0240 that operates on a 24/7 

basis.  

 

In the event of a radiological incident or accident, Licensees shall carry out their internal 

investigations to determine the circumstances leading to the radiological accident or incident and its 

consequences. The internal investigation report shall be submitted to the SHENA within thirty (30) 

days of the accident or incident via email at rademergency@shena.gov.bn.   

 

SHENA would like to remind all radiation stakeholders to ensure that their agents are made aware of 

these new arrangements. Every licensee is advised to update their radiological emergency contact 

details. 

 

Should further clarifications be required, please email radinfo@shena.gov.bn or contact SHENA office 

general line at 2382000 extension 108. 
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